
COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO
CALIFORNIA

For the Agenda of:
September 14, 2006

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Department of Transportation

SUBJECT: Report Back on GTIP (Prop. 42) proposed Road Maintenance Project.

CONTACT: Hardeep Sidhu, Senior Civil Engineer, 875-5490

BACKGROUND:

This is in response to your Board’s request at the Final Budget Hearing on September 6, 2006 to 
report back on the highway maintenance projects funded with the additional Proposition 42 
funds.

DISCUSSION:

With the recent availability of approximately $8.6 million GTIP (Proposition 42) funds for the 
maintenance of County roadways, Sacramento County Department of Transportation (SacDOT)
is proposing to resurface various residential neighborhoods within the County in fiscal year 
2006/07.  These residential neighborhoods were approved by your Board in June 2006 as 
candidate locations in need of paving in the 2006 Maintenance & Operations (M&O) Program 
Guide. We will be scheduling meetings with each Board members staff within the next two 
weeks to discuss the proposal and finalize the neighborhood paving locations from this list.

After the locations are finalized, SacDOT will proceed with the development of project and 
contract and bring it to your Board for advertisement in January 2007.  Construction of the 
project is scheduled to start in spring 2007.  If any of the proposed contract work can be done by 
Force Account with County forces, we will be exploring opportunities to have that accomplished 
before the start of the 2006 rainy season.

Respectfully submitted,

_____________________________
Thomas J. Zlotkowski, Director
Department of Transportation

APPROVED:

Terry Schutten
County Executive

By:   _____________________________
 Cheryl Creson, Administrator
Municipal Services Agency

RCM:rm/hs

c: Reza Moghissi, Chief, Operations and Maintenance
Rizaldy Mananquil, Principal Civil Engineer
Hardeep Sidhu, Senior Civil Engineer


